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Level Crossing Improvements   
Road Closure: Main Street, Rockwood

 
Metrolinx is undertaking essential maintenance work along the rail corridor from Georgetown to 
Kitchener on GO Transit’s Kitchener line. Weekend work to upgrade the Metrolinx rail crossing at 
Main Street in Rockwood will begin Friday, July 23, 2021. 
 
WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR YOU 
 
Metrolinx and their contractor, PNR RailWorks Inc., will undertake crossing upgrades and rail 
rehabilitation works, which will require the crossing to be closed to all traffic beginning Friday, July 
23 at 10 p.m. until Sunday, July 25 at 6 p.m. There will be limited works on Monday, which will not 
impact pedestrian or vehicular traffic. 
 
Impacts include changes to road and sidewalk access at the Main Street railway crossing during 
these times. During the closure, the Main Street railway crossing may not be functioning as 
expected and residents are advised to exercise caution and use alternate travel routes. 
 
Residents may notice noise from machinery. The use of back-up beepers, a vital safety measure, will 
be limited to essential work only. 
 
QUESTIONS 
We have a dedicated Community Relations team available to answer your questions by email, 
Monday to Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.  
 
Thank you for your patience while we improve transit to get communities moving. 
 
Guelph Wellington Community Relations  
GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com  
 

 

All dates are subject to change due to weather as required. 
 

mailto:GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com

